# Knight's Council 11187

October 1, 1996

Volume 5, Issue 10

#### First Dogree

Last month's theme was "A September to Re-Member," in which we were challenged to get new members into our council. We made a significant start. On September 21, 1998, our First Degree team inducted six new Knights!

Please welcome our newest brother Knights:

- Bogomir J. Glavan
- Paul W. Seaman
- · Stephen B. Tolford
- . Todd A. Pierce
- · Eric M. Rini
- Paul W. Grubbs

Deputy Grand Knight
Fran Vendetta reminded
us that our goal is to
continue to increase our
membership. "Ask
someone you know,"
Fran advises. "They may
just need to be asked."

Please contact Membership Co-Chairmen John Hamilton or Larry Van Orman if you have any leads on a new member. Form 100's are available from them. There is usually a supply of them in the tray of our Bulletin Board.

#### **Budget Passed**

The 1998-1998 Council 11187 budget was discussed, voted upon, and passed at the September 14th Business Meeting.

#### **Golf Outing Dinner**

The Knights provided the post-golf dinner for the Seton Parish Open. Chairman Bob Snider organized the dinner, which included brats, hot dogs, hamburgers, beans, potato salad, cole slaw, soft drinks, and beer. The had a profit of about \$1,200.

#### **First Saturday Mass**

We have been having fairly good turn-outs for the First Saturday Mass. This Mass is for the Knights and their families. Please continue to support them.

#### Church Director

Dave McKenna is being transferred out-of-state, so he will not be able to continue on as the Church Director. John Morrison will take over the First Saturday and All-Night Adoration duties, but we still need a new Church Director. Please see an officer if you are interested.



'The Dinners will have a Halloween theme"



HALLOWEEN PASTA DINNER

#### **Upcoming Events!**

October 3rd: First Saturday Mass (9:00 AM) Officer's meeting after Mass

October 11th: Family Picnic at Victory Park, 1:00 PM to 4:00 PM

October 12th: Business Meeting 8:00 PM; Columbus Day

October 26th: Social Meeting 8:00 PM



October 31st: Pasta Dinner/Halloween Theme

November 1st: Pasta Dinner/Halloween Theme

## Knews of Knote

PASTA DINNERS



On October 31st and November 1st, the Knights of Columbus Council 11187 will hold Pasta Dinners.

The Dinners will have a Halloween theme.



All servers will be asked to dress in a costume. In addition, all children 12 years old and under who wear a costume will get in for half price.

Adult price is \$6.00. Children (12 and under) in normal clothes are \$3.00, and Children in Costume are \$1.50.



#### **Great Outdoors Baffle**

You should all have received your "On the Road Again" Raffle Tickets. The Raffle is sponsored by the Ohio State Council Knights of Columbus Charity Foundation. There are 25 prizes, including a 1998 Grand Cherokee Laredo, a 1998 Chevrolet Cavalier Coupe, a 1998 Ford Ranger, and a 1998 Harley Davidson Motorcycle.

Please get your receipts in as soon as possible. The final turn-in date is November 8th.

Our Council 11187 Picnic was originally scheduled for September 27th, but our officers decided to reschedule it because it conflicted with the New Construction Pledge Turn-In event at Seton.

Well, the good news is that the Picnic is going to be held October 11th, from 1:00 PM to 4:00 PM. As usual, it will be held at Victory Park in downtown Pickerington.

Hamburgers, hot dogs, brats, Italian sausage, chips, and drinks will be provided. Please bring a covered dish and/or a dessert.

RSVP to Mark Hertenstein by October 7th (755-2197).

#### **Picnic Rescheduled**

## Around the Council

Knights Council 11187

#### Star Council

Last month we announced that Council 11187 was honored as a Star Council. You may not know that we were one of only eight Councils that received the award out of 314 Ohio Councils!

What's better than making Star Council? Making Star Council again! One of the criteria for making Star Council is for Knights to participate in charitable activi-

Council Activities Director Mark Kassouf has been working hard to gather up and report all the charitable activities our members perform. Please let Mark know if you do any charitable activity, whether Knights-related or not.

#### Anniversary

The Council's anniversary is October 12th (Columbus Day!). Our Council was started October 12th, 1993. Please attend the business meeting on October 12th to commemorate our council's birthday.

#### Thanks

Past Grand Knight George Williams would like to formally thank last year's Activities Director Fran Vendetta (and current Deputy Grand Knight) for his hard work, which helped make it possible for us to achieve the Star Award. "Membership and Insurance are also important, but we couldn't have done it without Fran's achievements,"

### Knights of Columbus Council 11187 Shirts

If you have been admiring the nifty blue shirts worn by many members of the council, then you almost certainly would like to order one (or more) for your very own. However, you have been wandering around, searching frantically for the store that sells them with no luck Look no further! Fill in the enclosed order form, drop it in Grand Knight Charlie Giametta's Church Mailbox (with a check), and your shirt(s) will magically appear (OK, you can pick them up at a meeting).

NAME:	The same of the sa	
	X \$28 = \$	
SHIRT SIZE:	to the one month that a minimum in the	